

Lenzie Community Council

Minutes of the monthly meeting in Dean House on Wednesday 17th September 2025 at 7.00 pm

		Actions
1.0	ATTENDANCE	
1.1	Members - Jack Cook ; Murdoch Wilson; Fiona Kirkland (Chair); Tom Gray; Drena O'Malley; Aileen Mundy,	
1.2	Residents – Jill Sword	
1.2	Guests – PC Anna McFarland	
2.0	APOLOGIES	
2.1	Laura Henderson	
3.0	NEW LENZIE ACADEMY PROPOSAL (Standing Orders suspended)	
3.1	There was a brief discussion with the resident about this proposal, considering loss of greenspace and paths. There is to be a second public exhibition of the proposals on Wednesday 29 th October (4 – 8 pm) at Lenzie Academy.	
4.0	POLICE REPORT – PC Anna McFarland reported that it had been a quiet month in terms of crimes, other than a broader EDC issue of football-related vandalism. There was a brief discussion regarding the arson attack on Campsie View School, the boardwalk on the Moss and vandalism to the LCC noticeboard. Anna will look to provide an update on the Campsie View attack at the next meeting.	AMcF
5.0	MINUTES OF MEETING ON 20th August 2025	
5.1	Acceptance of the Minutes was proposed by Murdoch Wilson and seconded by Aileen Mundy.	
6.0	FESTIVAL REPORT	
6.1	Drena will pull together a summary of the learning points from the festival.	Drena
7.0	TRAFFIC REGULATION ORDER – 20 MPH SPEED LIMIT PROPOSALS	
7.1	There was wide ranging discussion, principally on roads that were not being subjected to the 20 mph limit. We discussed that there had been no response from the Council on our previous submission on this matter. Tom offered to pull together another submission. Post meeting, there was an email discussion on the nature of the submission which concluded with the decision to not submit anything further to the Council.	

8.0	CHRISTMAS LIGHTS EVENT	
8.1	Aileen and Fiona offered to try to progress this. Jack advised that there had been one offer of help from a FaceBook request for helpers for the event.	Aileen, Fiona
9.0	PLANNING	
9.1	Summary - A summary of Planning proposals published since the previous meeting had been circulated by the Planning Convener before the meeting. None of these were recommended for discussion.	
9.2	RoW – No decision from Council on this path at the side of the new house on Garngaber Ave	
9.3	Grass cutting – Drena has written to Gillian Renwick asking if this can continue in the interim.	
9.4	Flemings Buildings development – work there has stopped for now. No response from the Council to Jack's email.	
9.5	AI Data Centre – public information event is to be held on Monday 29 th September at Bishopbriggs	
9.6	LDP 3 – Drena and Murdoch are progressing the cycle path initiative.	Drena, Murdoch
10.0	PUBLIC HALL (see report of EDVA Mediation meeting)	
10.1	This report covered the initial formation of the meeting under the auspices of EDVA and discussed various ways in which EDVA could assist eg by organising a scoping exercise to determine what activities the local community would like to have in the Public Hall.	
10.2	Murdoch provided an update on the Public Hall facilitation group, as follows: Love Lenzie have decided that, due to time pressure, they wish to proceed with their own Love Lenzie bid for the Lenzie Public Hall and have opted out of the facilitation group. This was an entirely amicable opt out and LCC members and LCDT members have an invitation to join the Love Lenzie group if they wish. LCDT will consider options and make a decision on their next steps at their next Board Meeting on 20/10/25. EDVA will continue to support both Love Lenzie and LCDT and the results of the survey organised by EDVA will be shared with both groups.	
11.0	PLANTER AT STATION EXIT	
11.1	No owner has been identified. Aileen to investigate whether the Guides could plant this up. Drena to cost clearing the planter.	Aileen, Drena
12.0	AOCB	

12.1	Various outstanding actions were noted without particular actions namely LCC Noticeboard at Station exit	
13.0	DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING	
13.1	Wednesday 15th October at 7.00 pm in Dean House	